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After much hard work and 

planning the Bonnie Ryan 

Sports Pad was officially 

opened at Harold T. 

Barrett Junior High School 

on October 5th.  It was a 

beautiful fall day just 

perfect for the well-

attended event.  

Concession stands were 

set up with hot dogs, 

hamburgers, cotton 

candy, popcorn and 

refreshments to help raise 

money for equipment.   

Speeches began with 

Ewan Kelly who made a 

dedication on behalf of the 

Youth. Principal Jamie 

Moore then read some 

Bonnie Ryan Sports Pad Grand Opening   

words of congratulations 

sent in by Principal 

Brendan MacGillivray of 

Beaver Bank Kinsac 

Elementary School.  

Principal Moore then 

delivered his speech 

where he thanked 

everyone who helped with 

the project including Steve 

Buch who maintains the 

ice rink, Metro Paving and 

Eastern Fencing as well 

as the many parents and 

volunteers who 

contributed. He also told 

the story of how he 

became involved in the 

project and how he came 

to know Bonnie Ryan.  He 
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See us on the Web at 
www.barrettlumber.com 

 

 

said that with all the 

grant applications, 

hounding of politicians 

and fund-raising that 

she has done, she 

deserves to have her 

name attached to the 

project. 

“This is not the first 

project I’ve ever done” 

says Bonnie who then 

spoke of the many 

projects she has been 

involved in.  She said 

this past year has been 

especially trying due to 

her illness but that she 

has been getting 

through it with the help 

 

Bonnie Ryan cuts the ribbon marking the grand opening of the new sports pad as Principal Jamie 
Moore applauds along with the crowd. 

(Cont’d next page) 

See inside 
for details 

on all 

events! 

http://www.barrettlumber.com/
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of her friends, family and this 

project.  She said that when 

people ask her why she continues 

to volunteer she says it’s because 

she likes the challenge, she likes 

the work, she likes to keep busy 

and because she can. She said 

that to do a project like this all you 

need is a goal, people to help and 

commitment. 

The 48 x 85 foot sports pad 

boasts hockey nets, basketball 

nets and will soon have a net for 

tennis and volleyball.  It will also 

be turned into a skating rink in the 

winter.   “The entire concept of 

this sports pad is that it is free.”  

Bonnie said the money raised 

through the sale of concessions 

would go toward the purchase of 

sports equipment which residents 

are welcome to use as long as 

they put everything back and take 

care of it.   She said they would 

also be looking at getting a large 

steel container to house the 

equipment as well as benches to 

sit and get your skates on.  By the 

end of her speech someone had 

already offered to sponsor the 

benches. 

Following the speeches there was 

a plaque unveiling and ribbon 

cutting and then Bonnie got to 

take on 12 year old Mat McLeod 

with the first ceremonial slap shot!   

She shoots, she scores! 

-Keilie Samson 
 

 

Above: Principal Jamie Moore gives a touching 
speech in front of the sports pad. Right: Bonnie 

Ryan takes the inaugural first slap shot 

 

All aboard! 
Jack Sheehy, a retired school teacher and resident 
of Beaver Bank, built this train for his grandchildren 
- Linden 8 and Dawson 4 at the time (thus the No. 

84).   Jack was quite ingenious using a ride on lawn 
mower for the engine and then built the cars from 

scratch. 
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Beaver Bank Remembers 

 

Under cloudy skies and cool 
weather crowds of both young and 
old arrived at the cenotaph in 
Beaver Bank to remember our 
veterans. 
 

The ceremony began with the 3036 
Army Cadets who marched and 
supplied the Honour Guards at the 
cenotaph.  Master of Ceremonies 
Lisa Blackburn welcomed everyone 
to the service and the Beaver Bank 
Kinsac school choir then sang 
“O’Canada”.  The Reverend Mike 
Zottarelli led us in prayer in memory 
of those who have served our great 
nation.  “In Flanders Fields” was 
recited by Chief Petty Officer 2nd 
Class Ron Rideout. 

The first wreath was laid by Joanne 
Pasha in memory of Walter Lively, 
one of the founders of our cenotaph.  
Wreaths were also laid by Jenny 
Rowntree, Molly Kirk, Kellie, James, 
Danny and Sandra Cullen, Joey 
Connors, Herb Connors, Michelle 
Chisholm, Sarah Ferguson, 
Brandon and Dylan Duffy, Fred 
Gallop, Caroline Gallop, Darlene 
Thomas, Kaitlyn Langille, Hilda 
Doherty, Grayson and Saxon 
Peters, Corporal Jenn Barlow, Judy 
Barkhouse, and Lisa Mitten. 
 

Wreaths were also laid on behalf of: 
the Federal and Provincial 
governments, the municipalities of 
Sackville and Beaver Bank, the 
Canadian Forces, Halifax  RCMP, 

Beaver Bank RCMP community 
office, the Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Community Centre, 2nd Beaver 
Bank “A” Colony Beaver Scouts, 
Sackville Kinettes, 2nd Beaver Bank 
“C” Pack Cubs, Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Lions Club, Carter District Girl 
Guides, Kinsmen Club of Sackville, 
6th Sackville Beaver Colony, 2nd 
Beaver Bank “C” Colony Beavers, 
8th Sackville Cubs, Beaver Bank 
Kinsac Volunteer Fire Department, 
and the Monarch Drive Elementary 
School. 
 

Following the laying of the wreaths 
the BBK school choir sang “This 
Day of Peace” followed by “The Last 
Post” and a moment of silence to 
honour all who served in the Army, 
Air Force, Navy and Merchant Navy 
during WWI, WWII, the Korean and 
Gulf wars. 
 

Thank you to emcee Lisa 
Blackburn, Steven Lunn for 
providing the sound system, 
Rev.Zottarelli and his wife Ashley, 
the BBK school choir, Tim Horton’s 
on Beaver Bank Road for donating 
the tea and coffee, Tom Margeson 
for the donation of juice boxes, and 
to Andrew Slaunwhite for 
conducting the registration of 
wreaths.  Special thanks to Ron 
Chaulk for the well planned service. 

-Keilie Samson 
 

Pictured below left: Judy Barkhouse and 
Lisa Mitton lay wreaths at the cenotaph. 
Below right: Corporal Jenn Barlow salutes 
after laying a wreath. 
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Girl Guides 
Guiding has begun again for the 2013-2014 year and all the Units 
are in full swing. The girls are keeping busy: tent camping, practicing 
their enrolment ceremonies, Halloween event nights and getting out 
in the Community.  We have been out cookie selling, serving at the 
Church of Good Shepherd Annual Turkey Supper and attending 
Remembrance Day. 
 

Girls can still join at any time. For more information, please contact 
guiding.bb-kinsac@hotmail.com or www.girlguides.ca/GGC/join_us 
 

Picture: 1st Carter Pathfinder girls from left to right: Roxanne 
Mercer, Katherine Cassidy, Samantha Lohnes, Alexandra 
Whidden, Kathleen Lane. 

 

 
  

Beaver Bank Gardens for all residents to partake and enjoy 

 

 

The Beaver Bank garden across from the community centre 
turned out beautifully this year thanks to the tireless efforts of 
the Keener’s Club as well as volunteers from the community.  
This garden is for all residents to enjoy.  Everyone young and 
old are welcome to help out in the garden.  You can get 
involved by contacting Barbara Miller. 
 
Pictured above front row: Marie Webb, Ann Benson, Barbara 
Miller, Sandi Bolt. Back row: Keith Barrett, John Murphy, 
Marilyn Stanley, Mary Barrett. 
 

Pictured above right: Max Miller, Mary Barrett, Joanne Marion, 
Barbara Miller, Ann Benson, Sandi Bolt, and Keith Barrett. 
 

Pictured right: Emily Krauss digs in and lends a helping hand. 
 

 
 
 

mailto:guiding.bb-kinsac@hotmail.com
http://www.girlguides.ca/GGC/join_us
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Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre Update 

The Lions from the Beaver Bank 
Kinsac Lions Club hope everyone 
had a wonderful and safe summer.  
We are back again working hard for 
our community. 
 
Here are some of the events we are 
planning for the next few months: 
 
The 2013 Parade of Lights. 

                
This year the parade is scheduled 
for Sunday Nov 24th beginning at 
6:00.  It will start from the Barrett’s 
Lumber Mart and end at the Beaver 
Bank Kinsac Community Centre.   
Once there, feel free to drop in and 
enjoy the hot chocolate provided to 
you by the Living Hope Baptist 
Church and cookies supplied by 
volunteers in the community.  The 
Harold T. Barrett Junior High 
School “O Canada Band” will be in 
the community centre performing 

for your listening enjoyment.  Drop 
in to see Santa Clause and Mrs. 
Santa.  Thank you to all the 
participants and volunteers needed 
to make this event happen.  
  
In the case of a storm, the rain date 
is Sunday Dec 1st.  If you are 
interested in putting a float into the 
parade, contact me at 
merlechris@accesswave.ca and I 
will send you information.  There is 
no fee to enter the parade. 
 
Note: The Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Community Centre will also be 
having a Christmas Light exchange 
the same evening.  Trade in a set of 
your old lights and save energy. 

Christmas tree sales:   
If you are looking for a live tree and 
want to support your local Lions 
Club, please consider coming up to 
the Hartlen’s Wilson gas station in 

early December and select a 
beautiful tree for your Christmas 
season.  The money earned from 
this event helps support people in 
need within our community. 
 
The Lions club is always looking for 
new members.  If you have ever 
wondered what good things the 
Lions do, please contact our club at 
864-8521 and we would be happy 
to answer any question you may 
have.  We are located at 40 Sandy 
Lake Road. 
 
Keep enjoying the beautiful fall 
colours and have a safe Christmas. 

 
-Lion Chris Parker  

Beaver Bank Kinsac Lions Club 
 

 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Lion’s Club - Fall Update 

 

LED Holiday Light Exchange 
Efficiency Nova Scotia is pleased 
to once again offer 
the LED Holiday Light Exchange in 
conjunction with community events 
happening across the province this 
holiday season. 

Join us at the Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Community Centre  on November 
24th from 6pm-8pm (before and 
after the parade of lights!) to 
receive one set of energy 
efficiency LED holiday lights in 
exchange for two sets of your old 
holiday lights. 

Last year there were over 100 light 
exchanges held through The 
Holiday Light Exchange program 

and close to 20,000 traditional 
holiday lights were collected and 
recycled responsibly. 

Efficiency Nova Scotia is an 
independent, non-profit 
organization helping homeowners 
and businesses use energy better. 
More than 100,000 customers 
have participated in Efficiency 
programs and services since 
January 2011. 

Breakfast with Santa  

Saturday December 7th from 

8:30am to 10:30am.  This is your 

chance to tell Santa what you want 

for Christmas!  Breakfast is $4 per 

person which includes pancakes, 

sausage, juice and tea or coffee.  

Santa and Mrs. Clause will be 

there to pose for pictures and take 

your letters!  Remember if you are 

bringing a letter to include your full 

name and return address!  

New Year’s Eve  

Tickets for our New Year’s Eve 

Dance go on sale November 18th.  

Live Band is Tailgate (formally 

Paradox).  Baked Ham buffet by 

Classic Catering Company.  

Tickets are $40 pp.  19+ Cash bar.  

Call 865-5114 for tickets.  

-Jessica Gilby 

Facility Coordinator  

Beaver Bank Kinsac  

Community Centre 

 

mailto:merlechris@accesswave.ca
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Recapturing the Joy 

 

My name is Deborah Anthony and I 
have been a resident of Beaver Bank 
since 1977.  In 1984, I was married 
with two daughters and in that same 
year I became a bereaved parent upon 
the death of my firstborn daughter, 
Erin.  She was six years old at the time 
and died as the result of a school bus 
accident. 
There is a saying in the grief 
community “once a bereaved parent, 
always a bereaved parent” and that is 
true insofar as having that label 
attached to us upon the death of one or 
more of our children.  It is a label we 
have for life.  However, it should not 
ever be misconstrued as meaning we 
must always remain sad and in that 
place of pain.  It is possible for us to 
recapture our joy of life, which is also 
stolen in addition to our child.  I was 
fortunate to be able to do that, although 
the journey was not completed until 
2004.  This twenty year journey was a 
long and arduous one; however, my life 
has been enriched by having won the 
battle.  It is a battle that could be 
likened to being in a war; the only 
difference being the battle is with self 
and is fought inside the four walls of 
the home of a bereaved family. 
As a result of this loss in my life and 
what I learned on the grief trip, I had 
two passions emerge for me.  One was 
to create a resource for bereaved 
parents that would assist them in 
restoring happiness into their life once 
again and the second passion was to 
work toward bridging the gap between 

the grievers and non-grievers.  Grief 
and pain are elements of life none of 
us escape and for which little 
preparation has been given.  If we 
made a list of things that we are not 
comfortable with, I am sure grief 
would be on it.  Part of that is 
connected to the myths, 
misconceptions, and expectations 
society holds around the topic of 
grief.  My passions were brought to 
fruition and I am happy to have this 
opportunity to share them with you. 
 
In 2006 I authored and published 
Recapturing the Joy “A Journal for 
Bereaved Parents”.  A resource to 
provide a starting point for bereaved 
parents in their necessity to re-
create self which is what is required 
of us in order to “get back into life” 
with some semblance of true and 
authentic happiness.  The first 
hurdle being the belief that we are 
allowed and capable of doing so. 
 
In 2012 I created a site on Facebook 
entitled Bereavement Journal ~ 
Recapturing the Joy.  A safe haven 
for both grievers and non-grievers to 
attach themselves for education and 
inspiration while on the journey.  
Over 3,000 individuals and 300 or so 
other FB pages have chosen to 
associate themselves and I am 
grateful. 
 

In 2013 I authored and published 
Recapturing the Joy “Bridging the 
Grief Gap”.  A resource of no-
nonsense, common-sense truths 
designed to get all of us comfortable 
with grief and communicating as we 
need to be and should be; while 
debunking some myths and working 
to remove some stigmas.  
 
I am currently working on the third 
installment in this series “Pearls of 
Wisdom”.  A collection of life quotes 
I have written over the years based 
on what I have experienced 
throughout my life thus far. 
 

Please contact Deborah Anthony 
for more information. 
 
Phone: 902-865-6069 
Email: 
recapturingthejoy@ns.sympatico.ca  
(author contact) 
Email: 
win-winpublishing@ns.sympatico.ca  
(book inquiries) 
FB PG: Bereavement Journal ~ 
Recapturing the Joy 
 
Website: 
www.win-winpublishing.com 

Angel Memory Tree Service 
 

St. John’s United Church 
Beaver Bank 5th Annual Angel Memory Tree Service 

November 24th @ 2:00 in the afternoon 
This special service is dedicated to remembering loved ones in our past 

and/or to honor a special person in our present. 
Angels can be purchased @ $10 each (1-2 names) 

 
Contacts: Carol @ 865-2962, Joyce @ 864-7095, 

or Berniece @ 864-7037 
 

Refreshments to follow service. 
Please call for more information. 

mailto:recapturingthejoy@ns.sympatico.ca
mailto:win-winpublishing@ns.sympatico.ca
http://www.win-winpublishing.com/
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The Mulch Mob, both Keeners 
and residents of the Community 
moved a tandem load of mulch in 
the garden this summer.  The 
mulch was donated by Rae 
Marlborough.  A Japanese Maple 
was donated by Mary Barrett, 
Cana Lilies by Bill & Edna 
Mathews, and a Weigelia tree 
was donated by Sobeys thanks 
to Angie Nicholson. Claire 
MacDonald donated a 
Rhododendron in honour of her 
mother.  Our beautiful rose 
garden is compliments of Max & 
Barb Miller.  Fred Gallop and 
Tony Benson kept our grass cut.  
Max Miller and John Murphy 
need to be commended for their 
dedication and commitment to 
working in the garden.  We 
planted red, white, and blue 
potatoes in the Community 
Garden.  These have all been 
harvested, cleaned and donated.  
Blue potatoes – who knew? 
 
John Murphy reported that he 
has an enthusiastic group of 
walkers.    Two property owners 
in Beaver Bank that have been 
very generous with permitting the 
Walking Club on their property 
are Mary Barrett and John Lord.  

John Murphy for the fifth year 
participated in the Walk/Run 
Sunday, October 20th in support 
of the Cobequid Community 
Health Centre Foundation.   
On Thursday, October 17th we 
held an Open House & Pot Luck.  
This took place at the BBK 
Community Centre between 
10am and 2 pm with a birthday 
pot luck lunch at noon.  Members 
of the Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Seniors Association (50 + 
Keeners) were available to 
provide information and 
registration for our programs and 
activities:  Bridge, Crib, Fitness, 
Crafts, IWK Outreach, 
Drumming, Walking Club, Bingo, 
WII Bowling, Book Club, Garden 
Club, Drop In, Membership, Bus 
Tour, Memory & Aging Series. 
Lynn Atton provided fitness 
demos and Marilyn Baldwin from 
the Sackville Library presented 
information on programs at the 
library.  Marilyn was also 
interested in the services people 
would like to have provided at the 
library. 
 
Florence Margeson has donated 
over 100 knitted newborn baby 
toques to the IWK this summer 

knitted by the Keeners.  We are 
now busy knitting finger puppets, 
comfort dolls and more newborn 
baby toques.  For patterns drop 
in to the Centre on Thursday, 
between 10 & 2. 
 
Our Thursday Drop In continues 
to gain popularity and we have 
attracted several new members.  
We are looking at the possibility 
of setting up an art corner during 
the Drop In. 
 
In November we will be 
sponsoring a program, provided 
by a nurse and a social worker 
from Capital Health, entitled 
Brain Health, Memory & Aging.  
This two hour program, starting 
at 9:30 am will run from 
Thursday, November 7th to 
Thursday, December 5th.  The 
program will encompass such 
things as understanding what 
memory is, how it changes with 
age, and factors that can impact 
memory for better or for worse.   
 
Remember our Bingo the first 
and third Monday of the month at 
7pm, Bridge every Monday at 
1:00pm (with the exception of 
holidays) and Crib every 
Tuesday at 1:15pm.  These 
activities take place at the BBK 
Community Centre. 
 
We love new members and 
would be happy to have you join 
us.  For further information visit 
us on Thursdays between 
10:00am & 2:00pm at the 
Community Centre. 
 

-Ann Benson, President 
BBKSA (50+ Keeners) 

Clarification 
In order to clarify an item in the article on school bus safety in the 
Bulletin Issue #103, please note that the speed limit in a school zone 
depends on the original speed of that street.  Some school zones post 
speeds of 50km/hr while other school zones post speeds of 30km/hr.  
Please continue to abide by the posted speed and watch for students in 
that area to keep our kids safe.  
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Beaverbank Pharmacy is proud to 
announce their new owners, Krista 
& Danny McClair.  Krista, a 
pharmacist, and Danny, an 
entrepreneur, grew up in nearby 
communities and understand the 
importance and uniqueness of 
rural communities.  They bring 
with them years of small town 
pharmacy ownership and are 
strong advocates for community 
support and family wellness. 
 
Beaverbank Pharmacy offers 
unique, quaint environment 
blending essentials with every day 
needs.  It offers a full service 
pharmacy open 7 days a week.   
 
Under their new ownership 
Beaverbank Pharmacy has 
undergone some very positive 
changes to help service their 
customers, patients and 
community better.   Over 300 more 
over the counter items have been 
added offering a larger selection of 
cough & cold, vitamins, and pain 
remedies.  New additions to the 
pharmacy include a selection of 

New owners, same great service 

homeopathy remedies and Ideal 
Protein. 
 
The pharmacy also offers a newly 
revised Rewards Program.  As a 
member of the Rewards program 
you will collect points with each 
purchase you make, including 
prescriptions.   Every dollar you 
spend earns you 10 points and 
each prescriptions equal 250 
points.  The beauty of this rewards 
programs is that you only have to 
collect 2500 points to redeem $5 
off your purchase.  Collect faster, 
redeem easier, rewards sooner!  
 
Jody, the pharmacy manager, and 
the other Pharmacists, Mike and 
Gill, offers an array of professional 
services such as continued care 
prescriptions, prescription 
adaptations, medication reviews, 
minor ailment prescribing and 
vaccination injection.  Their 
professional one on one service 
makes each visit personal.   
 
Beaverbank pharmacy invites you 
to check out their new website 

www.beaverbankpharmacy.com 
for more information and sign up 
to be in their email list offering you 
the first opportunity to see 
upcoming events, receive 
healthcare information and 
exceptional in store sales and 
offers.   
 
Please visit Beaverbank Pharmacy 
at 309 Beaverbank Rd. the store is 
open 7 days per week. 

  
 

Krista & Danny McClair (owners) Jody (Pharmacist/ Pharmacy 
Manager) 

 
For up-to-date 

information on events 
in Beaver Bank visit 

the Beaver Bank 
Bulletin Facebook 

page. 
 

 
If you would like to 

post a message to our 
Facebook page please 

submit the details 
through our website at 
www.Beaverbank.ca. 

 
 

http://www.beaverbankpharmacy.com/


 
 
 
  

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin Page 9 of 12 

 

Provincial Election 
Thank you to all of the candidates 
and their families, who ran in the 
recent provincial election campaign.  
I also extend a special thank you to 
my former NDP MLA colleagues 
Percy Paris, Sid Prest, Mat 
Whynott, and Becky Kent.  We wish 
the new provincial Liberal 
government well. 
 
Remembrance Day  
Please take the time this 
Remembrance Day to honour and 
remember our veterans, as well as 
their families, who bravely served 
our country and those who died in 
service.  Please also take the time 
to thank our currently serving 
Canadian Forces and RCMP 
personnel and their families as well 
as firefighters, police, paramedics 
and other first responders. 
 
Parliament back in Session 
Parliament resumed on October 
16th.  We have many issues to 
debate since Prime Minister Harper 
shut down parliamentary debate for 
an extra five weeks.  When 
Parliament was prorogued this fall, 
it took away the public’s democratic 
right to question the government on 
issues such as Syria, climate 
change, student assistance, 
employment insurance, the Senate 
spending scandal, the delay in 
replacing the Sea King helicopters, 
and the care of our veterans.  
 
Canadian Writer Alice Munro 
Wins the Nobel Prize for 
Literature 
Alice Munro was awarded the Nobel 
Prize for literature last month.  This 
latest honour is one of many 
awards that Ms. Munro has 
received, including the Man Booker 
International Prize, two Giller 
Prizes, and three Governor 
General’s Literary Awards. Munro’s 
richly evocative short stories have 

 

Peter Stoffer, MP 
Sackville-Eastern Shore 

2900 Hwy #2 Fall River, NS B2T 1W4 
Phone: 902-861-2311 Fax: 902-861-4620 

Email: stoffp1@parl.gc.ca 

 

helped tell Canada’s story - both to 
Canadians and to others around 
the world.  
Our whole country is proud of 
Munro’s achievement.  This 
achievement also highlights the 
importance of supporting our 
writers and other artists, an issue 
New Democrats believe should be 
a priority for the federal 
government.  
 
NDP Puts Forward Measures to 
Tackle Youth Unemployment 
The youth unemployment rate is 
now double the national average.  
To tackle high levels of youth 
unemployment in Canada, New 
Democrats are proposing new tax 
credits for businesses that hire 
young Canadians.  New Democrats 
are calling on the government to 
introduce tax credits to businesses 
hiring Canadians aged between 18 
and 25. Under our proposal, 
businesses would be eligible for an 

amount of up to $1,000 for hiring a 
young employee and for matching 
funds for the training of a young 
employee. The tax credit would be 
doubled in regions of the country 
where youth unemployment is most 
dire.  
 

We encourage the federal 
government to adopt our youth 
hiring tax credit policy as soon as 
possible to help reduce these high 
levels of youth unemployment in 
our country.  It is a promising tax 
credit that would benefit our 
workers and the businesses who 
hire them. 

 
As always, please contact me 
about any concerns or questions at 
(902) 861-2311 or toll free at 1-888-
701-5557 or by email at 
peter.stoffer@parl.gc.ca. 

MP News and Views 

 

mailto:peter.stoffer@parl.gc.ca
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Announcements 

How to submit an announcement 
Residents are welcome to submit wedding, engagement, baby, 

thank you, and condolence announcements free of charge.  Please 
submit using our online form at www.Beaverbank.ca . We are happy 

to assist you if you so require. 

Annual Turkey Supper 
 First Sackville Presbyterian Church 

60 Beaver Bank Road, Lower Sackville 
 

Saturday November 23, 2013 
Turkey dinner with all the fixings, rolls, 

dessert tea/coffee 
Two sittings 4:30 and 5:15 pm,  

Serving till 6:15 pm 
Eat-in or Take-out. 

 
Adults $12.00 child 6-12 $5.00 

Child under 6 free 
Popular community supper pre-booking of 

tickets recommended. 
Call 865-5377 for info or tickets 

Bake Table also available. 

Thank You 

Friday Soup and Sandwich Luncheons continues this fall 
Nov. 8th, 15th, 29th and Dec.6th 

From 11:00 am to 1:30 pm 
At the First Sackville Presbyterian Church 

60 Beaver Bank Road Sackville  
 

Soup, (choices) half sandwich, cookie or loaf, tea or coffee $6.00.  
Available as eat in or takeout. 

 
Come for the luncheon and enjoy the conversation! 

 
I thank you for electing me your Liberal 

MLA for Waverley-Fall River- Beaver Bank 
 

Email:bhorne97@gmail.com  
Telephone 452-3915 

BUY YOUR CHRISTMAS TREE FROM THE SCOUTS! 
Volunteers with 2nd Beaver Bank Scouting have put a lot of work 
into cutting and trimming trees this year. We have even numbered 

the trees with tags and posted some pictures on our website 
(http://2ndbeaverbank.ca) for those that cannot make it out to cut 
their own. We will also have some trees cut fresh and set up near 

the parking lot for those who are unable to climb the hill. 
 

December 7th 9am-4pm 
December 8th noon-4pm 
December 14th 9am-4pm 
December 15th noon-4pm 

December 21/22 by appointment 
 

$25 per tree (cut your own) 
OR $23 plus a food donation 

$30 per tree (delivered) 
 

$2 per tree sold goes to Beacon House. 
 

To pre-order tagged trees, or for general information: 
Robert Hickey 252-8262 or IRTroopDude@yahoo.ca 

 
Christmas Tea & Sale 

Crossroads Church 
971 Windgate Road 

November 30th, 1 - 3 pm 
$ 5 

St. John’s Anglican Church Annual Penny Auction 
Saturday November 16, 2013 

Doors open at 12:30 and the Auction starts at 2 pm. 
St. John’s Anglican Church Hall 

Located at 934 Old Sackville Rd. Sackville N.S. 
Contact Marion at 902-865-8316 

Lots of great auction items available including a Children’s only 
Table and a Gold Table of special items. 

Canteen service available as well as bake and craft tables. 
 

Come visit with Santa’s Elf and enjoy the afternoon. 
 

http://www.beaverbank.ca/
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Church Services 

 Church of the Good Shepherd 
Anglican Church of Canada 

28 Trinity Lane, Beaver Bank 
Rector: Rev. Cathy Lee Cunningham 
Sunday Service 10:00 AM 
Sunday school (ages 3-9) 10:00 AM 
Family, friends and new members welcome. 
www.goodshepherdchurchbeaverbank.com 
Church Wardens 
Dwain Gordon 864-0024 
Damian Lowe  865-2320 
Past Warden 
Nancy Kemp 865-6915 
nancy.kemp@ns.sympatico.ca 
 
Please contact Rev.Cathy Lee regarding 
Baptisms, Weddings, Illness or a Pastoral visit. 
 
Card Socials: Church of the Good Shepherd 
Hall. Auction 45 is played Thursday evening 
starting at 7:30 pm.  Refreshments provided. 
Everyone welcome. $5.00 admittance. 
 
We actively support Beacon House and 
donations can be brought to the Church on 
Sunday mornings, or dropped off at Hartlen’s 
Kwik-Way / Wilsons through the week or call 
Jean Bevan at 865-2262 to make 
arrangements. 
Mark your calendars: 
Dec 1st - 1st Sunday in Advent,  
Children’s gift Sunday 
Dec 8th - 2nd Sunday in Advent, 
White Gift Sunday 
Dec 15th - 9 Lessons and Carols 
Dec 21st - Longest Night of the Year 
Community candlelit service 7 to 8:30 pm 
Dec 22nd - Nativity Pageant 10am 
Dec 24th - 4pm, Crib Service  
Dec 24th - 8pm Christmas Eve service 
 

 

Crossroads Wesleyan Church 

971 Windgate Drive, Beaver Bank 

Phone: 864-2035 

Web: www.mycrossroadschurch.ca 

Pastor: Michael Zottarelli 

Service: Sunday 11:00 am 

Christmas Eve services: family service at 

5pm, and midnight vigil at 11pm. 

 

 

Living Hope Baptist Church 

971 Windgate Drive 
Worship: Sundays 9:00 am 
Sunday School: Sunday 9:00 am 
Pastor: Rev. Kelly Holt 

Sackville Independent Baptist 

Address: 92 Beaver Bank Road 

Pastors: Pastor Jeremy Eastwood 

and Pastor Greg Little 

Phone: 864-3433 

www.sackvilleindependentbaptist.org 

Sunday Service: 11:00am, & 6pm 

Sunday school: 9:45am for all ages  

Wednesday: Prayer meeting 7:15 pm 

 

“Serving Him only by His grace and power” 

(Ephesians 3:7-8) 
 
 
Holy Trinity Pastoral Unit 
(Roman Catholic) 

Consisting of three parishes: 
St Elizabeth Seton, 125 Metropolitan Ave 
St Francis of Assisi, Mt Uniake 
St John Vianney, 4 Beaver Bank Road 

Mail for all 3 Parishes: 4 Beaver Bank Road 
Lr. Sackville, NS, B4E 1G3 
Phone: 865-2112  ext 0 (Secretary) 
Emergencies After Hours 865-6133 
Fax: 864-8645 
Email: holytrinity@eastlink.ca 
Website: www.holytrinityns.ca 
Pastor: Father Rob Arsenault 
Associate Pastor:  Father Jamie Utronkie 
Administrative Secretary:  Karen Smith 
Mass times for St. John Vianney: 

Saturday:  4:30 pm 
Sunday: 9am 11:00am, & 6 pm 
 
 
Knox United Church 

567 Sackville Drive, PO Box 210 
Lwr. Sackville, NS  B4C 2S9 
Minister: Rev. Dr. Ross Bartlett 
Church Office: 865-9216 
Fax: 865-0599 
Website: http://www.knoxsackville.ca/ 
Office email: admin@knoxsackville.ca 
Sunday services:  

Feel the Spirit Service 8:45 am 
Traditional Service 10:30 am 
 
 
Faith Baptist Church 

299 Stokil Dr., Lr Sackville 
Phone: Office 865-5419 
Kitchen / Hall: 865-3773 

Email: faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Website: http://faithbaptist.ca 
Pastor: Rev. Borden Scott 865-8224 
Associate Pastor for Visitation: 

Dr. João Matwawana  865-8850 

Sunday Service: 11:00 am 

1st Sackville Presbyterian 

60 Beaver Bank Rd, Lr. Sackville 
(Across from Glendale Plaza) 
Minister: Rev. Jean MacAulay 
Church Office: 865-4053 (machine) 
Email: jeanmacaulay@eastlink.ca 
Sunday Service: 9:30 am 
Sunday school: 9:40 am Sept. – June 
Nursery Provided: Sept. – June 
Upcoming Events: 

Friday Soup and Sandwich Luncheon - 
Friday. Nov. 8th, 15th, 29th and Dec.6th 
 From 11:00 am to 1:30 pm Soup, 
(choices) half sandwich, cookie or loaf, 
tea or coffee $6.00. Available as eat in 
or takeout. 
Come for the luncheon and enjoy the 
conversations. 
 

 

St. John’s United Church 

Sunday Worship: 11:00AM 

Minister: Rev. Allison Davis 

Minister’s Phone: 293-9381 

E-Mail: easter.people@hotmail.com 

Community Contacts: 

Ron & Carol Cochrane: 865-2962 

George & Joyce Hull: 864-7095 

We gather for worship in the Chapel  

At Ivy Meadows CC Facility 

Administration Building, Main Floor 

125 Knowles Crescent, Beaver Bank 

We are an open and welcoming faith 

community! 

ALL WELCOME 

 

Upcoming Event: 

Angel Memory Tree Service 

(In memory of loved ones) on 

November 24th, 2013 @ 2:00PM.  

See our ad on page 6 for more 

details. 

 
 
St. John the Evangelist Anglican 
Church 

Rector: Rev. Sandra Hounsell-Drover 
Church: 954 Old Sackville Road, 

Sackville 
Church Hall: 934 Old Sackville Road, 

Sackville 
Parish Office Telephone: 864-3154 
Parish Hall Telephone: 865-7107 
Email: sjte@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Services: 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. on 

Sundays and 7:00 p.m. on Wednesdays 

http://www.goodshepherdchurchbeaverbank.com/
mailto:nancy.kemp@ns.sympatico.ca
http://www.mycrossroadschurch.ca/
mailto:holytrinity@eastlink.ca
http://www.holytrinityns.ca/
http://www.knoxsackville.ca/
mailto:admin@knoxsackville.ca
mailto:faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca
http://faithbaptist.ca/
mailto:easter.people@hotmail.com
mailto:sjte@ns.aliantzinc.ca


 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

How to Contact Us: 

BBCAA 
 

Mailing Address: 
1901 Beaver Bank Rd 

Beaver Bank, NS 
B4G 1C9 

 
 
 
BBCAA Board of Directors: 
 
Chairperson:  Victor Cobb   864-4112 

Email: victor@hfx.eastlink.ca 

First Chair:  Dorothy Selig 

Second Chair:  Robert Crosby 

Treasurer: Brian Pitts  

Secretary: Felicia Romans 

Director:  Arthur Mitchell 

Director:  Rae Marlborough 

Director:  Marina Johnson 

Director:  Cheryl Leadlay 
 
C@P Site Representative: Allen Clay 
 
Web Admin: Tammy Crawford 

Web Admin:  Jeff MacDonald 

 
 
 
 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin 
Editor: Keilie Samson 

 
 

Beaver Bank Community 
RCMP Office 
Phone:  864-6072 

Email: bbk_rcmp@yahoo.com 

Located at: 
1583 Beaver Bank Road 

We’re on the Web! 

See us at: 

www.beaverbank.ca 

  

  

  

Please submit articles for the next Bulletin by 
December 15th for publication in January. 

Guidelines for Submissions to the Bulletin 
 

The BBK Bulletin will be published 4 times this year (April, July, September & 
November).  We may include additional publications if required. The deadline 
will usually be the 15th of the month before publication.  Please check the last 
page of the current Bulletin for the specific deadline date. 

Written submissions may be sent by email using the “Submit a Story’ form on 
the Beaver bank website.  For handwritten articles, please PRINT any names.  
Articles may also be mailed to our mailing address.  

Thank you. 

OOOOH!  WE LOVE TURTLES! 
 

Every summer at 95 Kinsac Road something special happens.  Snapping 
turtles and painted turtles make their way from Duck Lake to the lawn of 

the BBCLC and dig into a sandy comfortable spot for 1-2 days and lay their 
eggs.  Every effort is made to identify the spots and barricades are put up 
to protect the nests until hatching time-which is usually late September to 
mid-October.  Last fall 27 baby turtles were safely delivered to the lake, 
this year the baby turtles started to hatch just before Halloween and the 

first week of November- much later than expected.  So next summer when 
drivers see turtles slowly making their way across the Beaver Bank road 

please slow down and help a turtle out! 
 

-submitted by Cheryl Leadlay and Marina Johnson, owners of the BBCLC 

 

mailto:victor@hfx.eastlink.ca

